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 Pupils Whilst writing progress increased last year we 
still want to do more.  We wanted to instil a pas-
sion in writing in the same way we have for read-
ing across the school. 

The Think Tank suggested writing journals.  That 
is exactly what we have introduced this year.  We 
hope children will treasure these and write in 
them for pleasure during the holidays. We 
launched these on Tuesday when Helen Dennis, 
a local author came in and spoke to the children 
about her writing journals.  The children are all 
very excited.  We will be giving out prizes for the 
very best journals during the year.  We want to 
encourage them to be as creative and imagina-
tive as they can be with your support and guid-
ance.  They will be bringing their book home on 
Friday. 

We can’t wait to see what comes back! 

S O M E  E X C E L L E N T  D E S C R I P T I V E  
W R I T I N G  F R O M  Y E A R  5  

You can probably tell 
just by the sheer size 
of this newsletter that 
school has been in-

credibly busy! 



B L I N G  Y O U R  B I K E  
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We held another ‘Bike It’ initiative this term. Children were invited to decorate their bikes and scooters. A 
small but select group participated and they decorated their bikes in some very creative and inventive 
ways! Everyone that participated won a small prize. Thank you for taking part. 

 

 

 

Our drive to raise the standards of handwriting across the school has been phenomenally successful! 
Thank you for supporting us by bringing your child in promptly at 8.50am. This has allowed us to deliver 
an intensive handwriting session each morning and what a difference it has made! Their work looks so 
impressive and we have given out more pen licenses than ever before! I am quite sure you will feel very 
proud when you look through their books at our next parents’ evening. 
 

 

 

The teachers are looking forward to meeting parents and discussing children’s progress at our next parents’ eve-
ning. Please book your appointments online through the school’s website or through Kerry in the office. 

Staff have worked incredibly hard at making the school environment look stunning and inspiring for the children. 
Please take the opportunity to walk around the school when you come in for parents’ evening. 

 
 

 

 

We had many applicants ready to follow in the footsteps of our ‘Caretaker of 
the Year.’ There was a strong field and we are delighted to appoint our new 
caretaker- Mike Barber. What came across very strongly was his desire to be 
part of our school community. He was keen to work with and learn alongside 
the children and committed to our vision of ‘learning without limits’. The bo-
nus is that Mike is also a performer and sings locally. I am sure we will find a use for these talents! 
Jon Barcock has joined us this term in Year 2 as a teaching assistant. Jon has one final school placement 
to complete before he qualifies as a teacher! 

Anna Chaplin has joined Year 4 as a teaching assistant. 
Congratulations to Jo Furlong who secured the role as transition TA. We had in excess of 30 applicants 
for this position and Jo was interviewed alongside external candidates. Willingdon Community School 
joined us on the interview panel on the day. We were unanimous and Jo, as expected, excelled at every 
stage of the process. Jo will now work alongside year 6 for the final half of the year and then move up to 
the community school as they start in year 7. This position, which has been in place for several years 
now, has improved transition between the schools and we are pleased to be able to offer it to our pupils. 

 
We have 3 student teachers starting their teaching placement this term. They are all in their final year of 
teacher training. If they are working in your child’s class you can expect a letter from them introducing 
themselves. 

    
And finally, you have come to expect this regular featureAnd finally, you have come to expect this regular featureAnd finally, you have come to expect this regular featureAnd finally, you have come to expect this regular feature…….yes, it’s more baby news! Mrs Chadwick has 
announced she is expecting her third child and will be leaving to start her maternity at Easter– Congratu-
lations to the Chadwick family.  

P A R E N T S ’  E V E N I N G  

H A N D W R I T I N G  

S T A F F  U P D A T E S  
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Christmas ProductionsChristmas ProductionsChristmas ProductionsChristmas Productions    
Year 2 and 3 will be joining forces and performing together this year as will Year 4 and 5. We have booked Hail-
sham Pavilion  for these particular Christmas productions and we are very excited about this. 
This provides the children with the opportunity to once again perform on a real stage and you also get more 
comfortable chairs and a better view! 
We would ask that you are considerate and do not buy an excessive number of tickets. We would also request 
that you do not bring children along as seating is limited and we would hate family members to miss out. The 
children will get the opportunity to see the shows in school. 

Tickets can be bought directly from Hailsham Pavilion or their website. They will be on sale for £5 each. 

Thursday 12Thursday 12Thursday 12Thursday 12thththth    DecemberDecemberDecemberDecember    

6pm- 6.45pm Years 2 and 3 

7pm- 7.45pm Years 4 and 5 
Reception will be performing a nativity with a twist in the school hall. We didn’t want anywhere too daunting for 
them! 

Reception Nativity Reception Nativity Reception Nativity Reception Nativity     

Tuesday 10th December in the morning 

Wednesday 11th December in the morning 

 
You might have noticed a year group is missing. Year 6 are going to put on a production in the summer instead. 
We are hoping to use the Pavilion for this and link this with their leavers’ service so that it is really special. 
 

 

 

 

Please can we ask that you supervise your children at the end of the school day. Do not allow them to 
play on the field or playground unsupervised. 

 

Please do not ride bikes or scooters on the school grounds before or after school. 

 
Under no circumstances are dogs allowed on the school premises. It is expected that dogs remain 
with their owners outside the school gates. We ask that dogs are not left tied up near the gates and 
left while you go in and collect your child. Thank you for your understanding. 

 
If parents are late collecting their child we will take them to the ‘After School 3.20 Club’. This is for 
their own safety so they can be supervised. Please be aware there is a charge per hour for this. 

P L E A S E  R E A D  T H E S E  E X P E C T A T I O N S  



 
Homework will always be one of those contentious issues however I have spoken recently to par-
ents of our past pupils now in year 7. It was reassuring to hear them say how well prepared they felt 
their children were for the homework they receive in Year 7. They were staggered by the amount of 
homework that is expected at Secondary School. It is a lot! 
Thank you for completing some amazing homework and supporting your child so well with various 
Take Home Tasks.  Your hard work is well worth sharing just take a look at these photos from 
around the school. 



This email was received after a parent watched our team at a match on Saturday 

Message: I just wanted to say what a brilliant time was had by all the children and par-

ents of the football Team today. Mr Trent did an extremely good job of supporting & en-

couraging the children, keeping their spirits high in what was awful wet & cold weather.  

Despite trouble at the end from a very rude and aggressive parent of another team, Mr 

Trent didn't allow it to effect the children’s pride or over shadow their achievements to-

day.  

Polegate school was led out with dignity & style.  

 

A parent of 2 pupils. 

I would also like to thank the football team, the parents for supporting so well and Mr Trent for giv-
ing up his Saturday to enable our pupils to play competitive football. 

 

Take Home 
Tasks proudly 
displayed 
around the 
school. 



 

 
P A R E N T S ’  E V E N I N G  C O M M U N I C A T I O N  W I T H  T E A C H E R S  

We do attach great importance to good communication between home and school and at Polegate we are very fortunate to 
have a supportive and friendly parent body. As far as possible we operate an ‘open door’ policy however not when this is to the 
detriment of pupils’ learning. For this reason please do not to try to speak to teachers before school. Teachers are very busy at 
this time (organising the day’s activities, preparing resources, liaising with support staff….) 

We have had a letterbox installed next to the entrance outside the school office for this reason. Kerry empties this in the morn-
ing and passes on all messages. 

A brief informal chat is always possible at the end of the day (avoid Mondays which are staff training sessions). 

I would ask that parents show consideration and understanding towards teachers who work incredibly hard (this cannot be 
underestimated, many arrive at 7am and do not leave before 6pm) When they have spent the day with the children it is not 
appropriate or acceptable to come in and be rude or aggressive. If a parent has an issue that is concerning them then it will 
require a more formal meeting and is then expected that an appointment is made. A teacher should not be accosted in the 
corridor with this immediately after school. 

We expect high standards of behaviour from pupils and staff and I would remind parents that on school grounds this also ap-
plies to them. Staff members have the right to ask rude parents to leave the school. I have instructed my staff to inform me if 
they feel they have been spoken to inappropriately and I will then follow this up directly with the parent concerned. 

Concerns Concerns Concerns Concerns     
Communication should always be with your child’s class teacher first. Teachers always appreciate it when parents raise any 
concerns with them first as they are in a position to resolve the situation immediately. If the concern is not resolved it may be 
necessary to take the matter to another member of staff. At this stage it should be the Leaders of Learning, please see who is 
responsible for which classes: 

Debbie Jones- Reception and Year 1. 

Sally Barnard- Years 2 and 3 

Kerry Bedford- Years 4 and 5 

Caroline Garland- year 6 

If these channels are followed it is then unlikely you need to involve the Deputy or Headteacher 

 

T H E  R I S E  A N D  S H I N E  A N D  3 . 2 0  C L U B  
Both these clubs are incredibly popular and on some days fully booked. 

Please be aware that if you want a space at short notice they may not be 
able to accommodate this as they have in the past. Make sure you book 

any spaces you want a term in advance. I would like to thank the staff that 
organise these clubs as it is a reflection of their hard work that these clubs 

have become so popular! 
 

    
R E C E P T I O N  C L A S S E SR E C E P T I O N  C L A S S E SR E C E P T I O N  C L A S S E SR E C E P T I O N  C L A S S E S  
I hope that reception parents are beginning to feel part of our school ‘family’. Your children have settled in incredibly 
well. We have all been impressed with their maturity and approach to learning. They are a terrific group of children. It is 
a good time to encourage their independence, if you haven’t already, and allow them to walk into school on their own. 

 

A R R I V A L  T I M E  A T  S C H OA R R I V A L  T I M E  A T  S C H OA R R I V A L  T I M E  A T  S C H OA R R I V A L  T I M E  A T  S C H O O LO LO LO L     
Children must not arrive at school before 8.30am. Many children are being dropped off to school far too 
early.  There is no supervision at this time of the morning and now the cooler months are ahead of us it’s not 
pleasant for a child to be waiting out in the cold.  

 

 

 



H O L I D A Y  A R T  W O R K S H O P  

 

 

    
AtAtAtAt    

Willingdon Community SchoolWillingdon Community SchoolWillingdon Community SchoolWillingdon Community School    
Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 

 9:30 to 12:30 mornings  
Age 5 + (Adults welcome too!) 

£15 per session / 5 sessions for £50  

All materials provided, please bring a snack and drink  

For further details and bookings please contact For further details and bookings please contact For further details and bookings please contact For further details and bookings please contact     
John Tyson: 07725145920John Tyson: 07725145920John Tyson: 07725145920John Tyson: 07725145920    

Email: Email: Email: Email: candraw@hotmail.co.ukcandraw@hotmail.co.ukcandraw@hotmail.co.ukcandraw@hotmail.co.uk        
Limited spaces! Please book early!Limited spaces! Please book early!Limited spaces! Please book early!Limited spaces! Please book early!    

R U D E N E S S   T O W A R D S  O U R  L O L L Y P O P  L A D Y  

I am appalled to hear that our Lollypop lady has been subjected to abuse by our parents 
when she is off duty! It is hard to believe that this has happened. In reality all she is doing is 
protecting your children from potential danger and in fact she has herself had some near 
misses. It is shocking that parents would be abusive towards her. She is out there in all 
weathers ensuring that all our children arrive at school safely. I would hope you would value 
and respect her. 

Attempts will be made to identify these parents and this will then be passed on to the police 
to deal with as appropriate.   

We value this role -  after all she is there to protect your children! 



L O S T  P R O P E R T Y  

As a parent myself I do understand the frustration you feel when 
items of school uniform are lost! Yes, it happens to me too!  However 
I would like to point out that nowhere in the school handbook does it 
say the school is responsible for items that are lost. This is beyond 
our control. If we find any lost property then we pass it on directly to 
the child when it is named of course! 
Often jumpers are taken home mistakenly and then returned several 
weeks later. It is worth checking labels daily to check your child has 
their own jumper. 
If we find items that are not named then these are taken to the 
school office where they are kept and then if unclaimed recycled. 
It is not policy to send out a ParentMail for lost items. Please notify 
the class teacher who can then raise it in class. 

PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL ITEMS OF UNIFORM ARE NAMED PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL ITEMS OF UNIFORM ARE NAMED PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL ITEMS OF UNIFORM ARE NAMED PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL ITEMS OF UNIFORM ARE NAMED ----    ESPECIALLY COATSESPECIALLY COATSESPECIALLY COATSESPECIALLY COATS    

                Complimentary Complimentary Complimentary Complimentary     

School MealSchool MealSchool MealSchool Meal    

Norman Baker MP Christmas Card Norman Baker MP Christmas Card Norman Baker MP Christmas Card Norman Baker MP Christmas Card 
Competition for Years 5 & 6Competition for Years 5 & 6Competition for Years 5 & 6Competition for Years 5 & 6    

All this uniform -  

none of it named!!!!!! 

You many be aware that every year Norman Baker organ-
ises a Christmas Card competition.  Entries are open to 
pupils in Years 5 and 6.  The theme this year is ‘Sporty 
Christmas’.  Entries can be in the form of either a picture 
or a poem, or both.  There will be prizes for the two best 
pictures and for the two best poems. 

Theme:  Sporty Christmas 

Size:  No larger than A3 

Colour:  No restriction (bright colours work well) 

Materials: Paint, crayon, pastel paint, coloured             
  pencils etc 

Please mark the back of your entry with your name and 
Polegate School 

The closing date for entries is Monday 11th NovemberThe closing date for entries is Monday 11th NovemberThe closing date for entries is Monday 11th NovemberThe closing date for entries is Monday 11th November....    

Chartwells our school meal provider are treat-
ing all pupils to a complimentary school meal 
on Tuesday 5th NovemberTuesday 5th NovemberTuesday 5th NovemberTuesday 5th November  

To claim the free meal please complete the sur-
vey that your child will be coming home with 
and return to school by 4th November. 

The earlier the better as the kitchen can be well 
prepared! 

 
G O V E R N O R  A P P L I C A T I O N S  
For the first time ever we have had in excess of 1 application to become a governor at Polegate School! A ballot will be held. Look 
out for news on this. 



 

Good to be GreenGood to be GreenGood to be GreenGood to be Green    
At Polegate we follow the highly successful ‘Good to be Green’ behaviour system.  Children are expected to behave well and work 
hard.  We believe that a child needs to feel secure in order to achieve work of a high quality. 

 

The school has clear guidelines which have been made explicit to the children these apply to the classroom and are discussed.  

  There is a consistent approach to discipline which is shared by all the staff – both teaching and non-teaching staff.  The empha-
sis is on the positive reinforcement of acceptable behaviour through explicit expectations which encourage the development of 
self-discipline and enable children to take an increasing degree of responsibility for their actions and the consequences of their 
actions. For more detail please refer to the code of conduct policy on the school website. But for the benefit of new parents here is a 
brief explanation. 

All pupils start with a green card in their pocket. If pupils make negative choices about their behaviour 
then they insert a coloured card. See below:  

 

1. 1st Incident – Verbal Warning – giving reasons 

             No consequences for this. 

2.         If continued – the child is expected to place an Amber WarningAmber WarningAmber WarningAmber Warning card in their pocket. 

This will result in the child being:  

Unable to achieve Star of the Week. 

Kept in for 5mins 5mins 5mins 5mins of their playtime in KS1. 10 minutes KS2. 

The incident will be recorded in the blue book 

.3.  If continued – the child is expected to place a Red ConsequenceRed ConsequenceRed ConsequenceRed Consequence card in their pocket. 

4 At this point they are referred to a member of the Senior Leadership Team for 15 minutes to complete their work, discuss 

              their behaviour and have time to reflect without impacting on others’ learning. 

5.         If your child continues to display poor behaviour they will need to place a ‘Time Out’Time Out’Time Out’Time Out’ card in their pocket. This means that 

            in their next lunchtime they will be expected to eat their lunch in the hall immediately and then spend the remaining brea 

             in a room with a teacher reflecting on their behaviour. They may be asked to write a letter of apology. Parents receive a 

            letter at this stage. 

If during the course of a day the child has had 2 red cards2 red cards2 red cards2 red cards then they will be expected to go to Time OutTime OutTime OutTime Out the following day. 

 

I want to reassure parents that it very rarely reaches this stage! Children’s behaviour in the school is outstanding and visitors al-
ways comment on how polite, welcoming and friendly they are. 

 

A T T E N D A N C E  
We do not authorise holidays in term time. Government guidelines are very clear that headteachers may not grant any leave of 
absence during term time unless there are exceptional circumstances. County will also issue fines. 

Our attendance target remains at 97% and once again we are closely tracking attendance. 

 
V I S I T S  
The beach has been a popular place to visit this term! Year 2 visited the beach 
and it certainly looks as if they had a lot of fun. Year 3 also visited the beach fos-
sil hunting as part of their dinosaur topic. Our Scientists in Year 1 had a great day 
when they visited Herstmonceux Science Centre. 

 

P O P P Y  D A Y  
As usual we will be selling poppy’s.  This year we have been given a selection of 

Items - flexi rulers, wrist bands, bugs selling from 50p to £1.50.  We will allow 
children to wear the wristbands/rings in school up to 11th November. 



S E N D  U P D A T E  

Inclusion at Polegate School has been busier than ever.  As you are 
aware there have been changes to SEND provision since last year 
and I am keen to update you all. 

The Inclusion office was moved from the far corners of the school to 
the central hub of the school.  There was a very clear agenda be-
hind this move. 

The office was previously isolated and very separate.  We wanted Inclusion to be at the heart of the 
school.  It is important and so should be nearer to the main offices and also more accessible to par-
ents. Inclusion now has a lovely space within the main office and this is working well. 

Another reason was to free up space within the school for support for SEND pupils and in fact all pu-
pils.  The ‘old inclusion room’ is now being used for maximum benefit for all pupils.  This was never 
able to happen before.  The ‘old inclusion room’ is now called ‘The Learning Lab’ and is used for a 
wide range of learning activities.  Both outside agencies and professionals book space in this room.  
We are currently waiting for new furniture and have had an interactive whiteboard installed.  Space is 
always at premium in schools and now we are using it effectively to benefit pupils. 

We are in the process of applying for Quality Inclusion Mark Award and a Centre of Excellence in Inclu-
sion. 

As you know we did not rush into appointing a new SENCO.  We have incredibly high standards and 
only wanted the best. Your children deserve that.  I am delighted to say that we interviewed last week 
and appointed a new SENCO - Una Holbrook.  Una is currently employed as a SENCO at Rodmell 
School in Lewes.  She is very experienced: a qualified SENCO, trained dyslexia teacher and has been a 
member of the schools senior leadership team.  She is passionate about Polegate School and Inclu-
sion.  Una starts officially in January although she will be getting familiar with pupils and the school 
before then.  We are very lucky to have Una joining the team.  She is delighted at the facilities Pole-
gate School offer SEND pupils and thrilled to have an office space of her own!  She currently works 
from a corner of her school’s staffroom! 

We have never invested as much in Inclusion as we are at the moment.  We have invested in addi-
tional Educational Psychologist days this year to support both staff training and work with individual 
pupils. 

We continue to deliver Speech and Language support for pupils. 

More support staff than ever before have accessed high quality training this year to enable them to 
support our SEND pupils. 

We have just held interviews for a new teaching assistant role within school.  The field of applicants 
was very strong.  Applicants had degrees and some even masters degrees. 

We are planning drop ins from our new room - The Hub for parents wanting any information on SEND.  
Look out for future dates.  I would like to thank Linda Lord (our Inclusion Assistant) for ensuring that 
all the admin tasks and liaison with agencies have run smoothly. Linda will be such an asset to our 
new SENCO. 





Friday 25th OctoberFriday 25th OctoberFriday 25th OctoberFriday 25th October    

Firework Evening 6.00 - 8.00pm 

Wednesday 6th or 13th NovemberWednesday 6th or 13th NovemberWednesday 6th or 13th NovemberWednesday 6th or 13th November    

New Parent Meeting - 2.00pm 

Monday 11th & Monday 11th & Monday 11th & Monday 11th &     

Wednesday 13 NovemberWednesday 13 NovemberWednesday 13 NovemberWednesday 13 November    

Parent Consultation Evenings    

Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th     

NovemberNovemberNovemberNovember  

Family and Individual Photographs 

Friday 22nd NovemberFriday 22nd NovemberFriday 22nd NovemberFriday 22nd November    

School Disco 

Tuesday 10th  & Wednesday    Tuesday 10th  & Wednesday    Tuesday 10th  & Wednesday    Tuesday 10th  & Wednesday    
11th December 11th December 11th December 11th December ----    9.30am9.30am9.30am9.30am    

Reception Christmas Show 

Wednesday 11th December Wednesday 11th December Wednesday 11th December Wednesday 11th December ----    
6.45pm6.45pm6.45pm6.45pm    

Year 1 & 2 Christmas Show 

Thursday 12th December Thursday 12th December Thursday 12th December Thursday 12th December     

Production at Hailsham PavilionProduction at Hailsham PavilionProduction at Hailsham PavilionProduction at Hailsham Pavilion    

Year 2 & 3 - 6.00pm                    

Year 4 & 5 - 7.15pm 

and parent Pay.  You can 
check term dates and view 
the school calendar. 

We also have a Twitter feed 
which is updated most days 
with lots of school news. 

 

 

 

 

Please have a look at our 
school website. You can 
follow links to Mymaths, The 
VLE, Accelerated Reader, 

Please could you take a 
moment to complete the 
Ofsted questionnaire. There 
is a link from our website. 
Whilst we are not expecting 
Ofsted anytime soon it is a 
good way for us to collect 
your views. 

D I A R Y  D A T E S  

W E B S I T E  A N D  T W I T T E R  

W A N T E DW A N T E DW A N T E DW A N T E D     

Be the first to 

hear the news.  

 

Please follow us 

on twitter we now 

have 235 

followers! 
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We are saving corks for 
an art project and we 
need hundreds!!!!!  If you 
know anyone in the       
hotel/pub trade could 
you ask them to save 
them for us. 

Thank you 

 

Thank you so much for taking the time to respond to our own par-
ent questionnaires.  We will share the results next term. 

Thank you to all the families that 
came along on Sunday to build the 
bonfire -  it went up in record time. 

INSET DayINSET DayINSET DayINSET Day    
Many of you know we suffered 
a power cut on the Inset Day 
on Monday 14th.  Thankfully it 
was not a school day, however 
as a result the day was not as 
productive for staff as it 
should have been.  This has 
been classed as a closure and 
another INSET day will be 
booked later in the year. 

P A R E N T  Q U E S T I O N N A I R EP A R E N T  Q U E S T I O N N A I R EP A R E N T  Q U E S T I O N N A I R EP A R E N T  Q U E S T I O N N A I R E SSSS     

B O N F I R E  
B U I L D I N G  



Please bring in your carved pumpkins on  

Friday 25th October. 

They will all be used to decorate the playground 

during the evening 

Please ensure your child's name and class are on 

the pumpkin. 

The winner will receive a special  

Halloween goody bag!! 
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PUMPKIN  

COMPETITION 

50p to
 enter

50p to
 enter

50p to
 enter

50p to
 enter    



 

 

Days off school add up to lost learning 

175 NON SCHOOL DAYS A YEAR 

175 days to spend on family time, visits, holidays,  

shopping, household jobs and other appointments 

 

Attendance 

 

190 

SCHOOL 
DAYS IN 

EACH 
YEAR 

  

190 days 
for your 

child's edu-
cation 

10 days  

absence 
  
 

180 

DAYS OF 

EDUCATION 

19 days  

absence 
  

 

171 

DAYS OF  

EDUCATION 

29 days  

absence 
A term missed 

  

161 

DAYS OF 
EDUCATION 

38 days  

absence 
  

   

152 

DAYS OF 
EDUCATION 

47 days  

absence 
  

  

143 

DAYS OF 

EDUCATION 

100
% 

95% 90% 85% 80% 75% 

 Good 

Best chance of success. 

Gets your child off to a 

flying start 

 Worrying 

Less chance of success. 

Makes it harder to 

make progress 

 Serious 
Concern 

Not fair on your child. 

Court action! 

    
    
    

97% is our 97% is our 97% is our 97% is our 
target!target!target!target!    

If your child’s attendance drops below 85%. You  should expect a visit from a 
member of the school’s leadership team with work for your child to complete.  
We have unfortunately needed to do this quite recently. We have to refer any 
child with attendance below 85% to the Education Welfare Officer who will then 
provide support to improve attendance. Please contact the school for support 
before it gets to this stage. 

    

Class figuresClass figuresClass figuresClass figures    

Please compare your child’s attendance to the average and look at the table 
above. 

RJ -   90% 

RP -  91% 

1R -   96% 

1A -   97% 

2BW - 97% 

2B -   99% 

3G -    98% 

3K -     96% 

4M -   96% 

4EM - 99% 

5T -    97% 

5B -    96% 

6T - 95% 

6C - 98% 

Our average last year was around Our average last year was around Our average last year was around Our average last year was around 
96%96%96%96%    


